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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES COMMITTEE
CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
THURSDAY, JULY 25, 2019
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Alex Cario, Member, at 10:18 AM.

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Holly Beaver, Alex Cario, Paula Delgado, Mary Frances Jones, Bernard Washington
Members Absent: Lisa Conder, Deniz Curler, Daphne Dieudonne, Shayla Hobbs, Kamaria Laffrey, Barbara Szelag
Guests Present: Wally DeJesus, Stephanie Rosen
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present:  Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for April 25, 2019 and June 27, 2019 were tabled as the committee did not have quorum.


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council did not meet in July.


	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Members discussed the film 5B, which was mentioned during the last meeting. The film tells the story of the nurses who cared for patients in the first AIDS ward in a San Francisco hospital during the AIDS epidemic. Members would like to have an agency host a screening of the film in the Tampa Bay area.
One member reported on a client who had made the decision to give up social security disability and find full time employment. Members discussed some of the issues clients faced when receiving disability benefits, which can be socially isolating and does not provide enough income to live on. Members see it as a positive step when clients decide to work full time.

Another member shared that several long-term patients have recently passed away. Committee members honored their memories and expressed condolences for their friends and families.



	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATES 


	Members discussed the transition from pediatric to adult HIV care. Several clients have recently aged out of the pediatric program and have successfully transitioned to adult care. Many of these clients have been seeing the same providers for many years, or even their whole lives, so the transition to adult care can be disruptive. Transitions are considered successful when clients are scheduling and making it to their appointments. The transition usually starts when clients are in their early 20s and they are fully transitioned by age 25. 


	COMMUNITY CONCERNS/ ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	National HIV and Aging Awareness Day is on September 18th. National Gay Men’s HIV Awareness Day is on September 27th. Metro Inclusive Health is planning to have an event at the Flamingo Resort in St. Pete. The Flamingo recently announced that it is closing, so further information on the event location will be available in the InfoShare.
Strike Out for AIDS is a bowling fundraiser benefiting the HIV services at EPIC. Strike Out for AIDS will be at Pinchasers in Tampa on Saturday, August 10th and Dunedin Lanes in Dunedin on Saturday, August 24th. More details were available in the last InfoShare.

Planning for the next World AIDS Day event is currently underway. Pinellas Planning Partnership (PPP) has a committee to plan for the event that meets before the PPP meetings at 10:00 AM at Metro Inclusive Health on the third Wednesday of each month. The committee is looking for new members to help with the planning process.



	ADJOURNMENT

	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 10:41 AM.
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